BOD 1/17/07
Mass Youth Soccer BOD Meeting
Januvary 17, 2007

Present: S. Bloom, H. Blatt, M. Borislow, T. Filippetti, C. Goldstein, S. Gorman, A. Page, D. Martinez,
K. Krumpholz, T. Ritchie, R. Robinson, J. Scarpaci, S. Smoller, S. Snow, J. Burrill, R. Braney, M.
Singleton, J. Utter.

A quorum was declared present, meeting called to order by Sid Bloom at 7:02 pm.

Acceptance of previous meeting minutes
Terri Filippetti moved, seconded by Kevin Krumpholz, to accept the December meeting
minutes. Accepted unanimously.

Executive Director's Report —
Submitted via email and appended to these minutes. John Burrill added construction on the
fields is now slowing down and the finishing touches have to wait till spring.

DOC Report — the report was distributed at the meeting.

Marketing Manager Report
Submitted vie email and appended to these minutes.

Program Manager Reports

State Cup
Submitted via email and appended to these minutes.

Leagues Committee
Ted Ritchie reported for the committee. They are setting plans for MTOC. A few town
organizations are looking to change league affiliation. The committee is working on conditions
for allowing changes in affiliation that will be enforceabie, fair, and intelligent. The non renewal
of the Adidas contract will open more options for the tournament and for T shirts and will lower
costs.

Recreation
John Burrill reported Kohl's will be the sponsor for the 2007 recreational tournament and it will
be called the Kohl's American Cup.

Outreach
Steve Snow reported he met with Hamilton-Wenham. They want to run a jamboree this spring.

Three new programs will start this spring and a group in Millville-Blackstone is interested.
Treasurer

Carl Goldstein reported this is the first time in 47 months we have lost money for the month,

but it will be covered by reserves. There are a few concerns for next year, but he is not

worried, we are still in good shape.

ODP
Jared Scarpaci reported the team pool training has begun and is running smoothly. They are

practicing at Atlantic Union, Nichols College, and Potter School. He is looking at the cost of the
proagram and how to fower them. He is forming an exploratory committee of parents to look into
fund raising to help lower costs.

SYRA
John Utter reported recertifications are almost completed. An advanced level course is coming

up. The new website is working well.
Field Committee report
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Carl Goldstein is chairman of this committee. It will set fees, hire maintenance personnel, etc.
The committee is fielding bids for concessions and getting rental inquiries.

Board member reports
Ted Ritchie reported his committee that looking into a Mass Youth Columbus Day tournament
contacted all the clubs currently running a tournament that weekend to get their feedback on
how our tournament might affect theirs. He is still compiling the replies.

Changes in Constitution and bylaws
John Burrill reviewed his proposed changes with the board and noted the packets which are
going out to the membership would contain these proposed changes. The changes are mostly
housekeeping changes. Terri Filippetti moved, seconded by Skip Gorman to support the
proposed changes and bring them to the AGM. Motion passed unanimously.

Change in quorum requirement
Carl Goldstein feels we should lower the amount of delegates required for a guorum at general
meetings. We currently require 40 delegates and it has been difficult to get this required
number at meetings. Carl Goldstein moved, seconded by Steve Smoller that 5% of the
eligible member organizations as of August 31 be required for a quorum. The motion
was defeated. Ted Ritchie moved, seconded by Terri Filippetti that 7.5% of the eligible
member organizations as of August 31 be required for a quorum. The motion passed.
This change will now be presented to the AGM for approval.

Update on uniform supplier
Sid Bloom reported that Adidas made a proposal and the executive board rejected it. We have
notified Adidas of this rejection and we are looking for an alternative supplier. We remain
willing to discuss other proposals from Adidas if they can improve on their offer.

Grand Opening plans
Terri Filippetti went over the plans to date for the grand opening of the field complex. As soon

as a logo is finalized, invitations will go out. She is hoping they'll be mailed by July 3. Plans will
include events for siblings of the players at the recreation tournament which is the opening event,
currently scheduled for September 30.

Project Coach
Mike Singleton presented a video on this project which originated in Springfield and involves

after school programs for younger kids being coaches by high school aged students who
become coaches for these kids. The video showed the effect this program has on both the
teenagers who are being trained to coach as well as the elementary students who attend the

program.

Old Business
¢ No old business.

New Business
¢ No new business.

Good of the game
Mike Singleton would like to see all board members take at least a G course.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
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Steve Smoller
Secretary

Addendum:

1. Executive Director Report John Burrill

Field Project

fields

The synthetic turf fields are complete, except for some punch list items. The fields look great. Work is now underway on the fencing
around the fields. There are plans to bring a heavy roller in and go over all the fields. But they are ready for play. Our sales rep from
Northeast Turf, John Chaffin, brought his daughter and a few fiiends over to play just before the holidays. It was great to see kids out
of the fields.

The Building

‘We are onto punch list items on the building. There were one or two things that need correction and a few missing signs, but
otherwise we are in good shape.

Contact has been made with Verizon in order to get phone service to the building.

The septic system for the complex is in and almost complete. We are still waiting on the transformer to be installed s0 we can run
small test on the system for the board of health and get them to sign off.

The water for the complex has been shut down for the winter, but issues continue to surface surrounding the potable water. We
probably should explore putting in our own well at some point. The Wagner well appears to have some issues attached which we will
be well served to get away from.

Office parking lot

We will make a one way traffic flow in this lot so as to avoid congestion and accidents.

We had to replace one of the detention ponds on this road. The pond was an overflow pond in the middle of the road at the
intersection with Steve Koerper Drive. It was both dangerous and not functioning properly.

Main parking lot. Gravel is being spread throughout the lot and will then be rolled. Once that is complete the wheel stops will be
installed.

No work has been done on the nature trail as of yet.

‘We have organizations signing up to use the fields this spring.

Harper

Still waiting on Ben Franklin to issue its release of lien on the 25 acre parcel. Once that occurs the papers can be filed with the
registry and we will get our check for $25018.

Registration

The numbers continue to look on budget. We have a few organizations which have unreported adults, but this seems to be an
oversight. One or two of the usual suspects still have not filed a fall registration file with us.

Web Site

Work continues on the web site. Changes will be made this month.

Office

Work is about finished on the updating of the men’s bathroom. Some minor work will be done on the first floor women’s room as
well.

2. DIRECTOR OF COACHING/ INSTRUCTIONAL PROGRAM REPORT

Mike Singleton, Director of Coaching Howie Blatt, Director of Instructional Programs

Skills Academy has begun again with a few new sites this year. We are currently over 300 registrants and still growing. Complete
numbers will be offered next month.

We are completing a G and F course with BCYF (Boston Centers for Youth and Families) to help educate the athletic directors of
their community centers.

Plans are still progressing for the New England Youth Sports Festival. . .this looks like it will be quite an event.

The G online course video is being edited and is near completion. Hoping to have online by the end of spring and hopefully before
then.

John B and Mike filled out a grant application for the US Soccer Foundation to help grow GOALS.

Laura, Darren, Arthur, Mike R., and Mike S all went to the NSCAA Convention. There were some great sessions and much work was
accomplished through meetings as well.

Our new nutrition guide and sample sessions will be on the web as soon as the new website comes up.

Mike met with a reporter from a Japanese Newspaper consortium for a lengthy interview. Expect to see an extensive article from
Japan with us mentioned.

Mike attended an advisory committee meeting for MASC and will help as a consultant as they discuss improvement plans.

Mike attended an elite club seminar with attendees from around the world and country. It was very informational and helpful to talk
about best practices for player development around the world.

Discussions to connect our online course with other courses and associations are looking very promising.
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ODP training has begun and all parent groups have been talked to by Jared, John C., or Mike.

Mike will be running parent education sessions for the 13/14 parents an additional 2 times this winter season.

Our 89 boys will begin preps for Nationals on 1/21 with a scrimmage against the Aztec SC Men’s Team. They are helping us a great
deal by coming out to play.

3. Marketing and Communications Manager Report
Nicole M. Dessingue
The BayStater — Created ads for upcoming coach and player programs to be included in the paper, will visit Foxboro 1/16/07 to assist
in copy editing, layout, and organization.
FreeKick — next issue due out in February
Communications — Spring registration reminder was sent out to registrars

- Call for applications for ODP Boys assistant coach positions was sent out to the FreeKick member list

- Continued push for Skills Academy registration
In progress:
Member Benefits Card — Boston Celtics have confirmed they would like to be included. Ad for this opportunity aimed at corporate
partners to appear in the January BayStater (pending approval)
ODP Fundraising Campaign — one-sheet has been completed and approved and is being presented to parents and administrators to stir
up interest.
Corporate Camps — Working together with Mike Singleton and John Burrill to research and organize these two programs to bolster
Mass Youth activity and visibility in communities and homes.
We are starting an initiative to contact all league registrars in an attempt to open a more direct line of communication between Mass
Youth and league coaches, This would hopefully increase interest and awareness of Mass Youth programs and resources.

4. State Cups Report 1/17/07

Terri Filippetti Director of National Cup

A total of 173 teams, U15-U19, submitted State Cups 2007 applications. The seeding process for each group is explained below.

The master schedule for each age group is posted on the Mass Youth Soccer website under Tournaments-State Cups-
Schedule/Brackets.

Girls 15

A total of 25 teams submitted applications and 10 teams were seeded on the basis of record — Cup and league play and other factors
that the committee thought relevant. Seeds 1 thru 4 are seeded directly to the Round Robin next June. Seeds 11 thr 16 were placed
using a random draw followed by a separate random draw for Seeds 17 thru 22, and then, one final random draw for Seeds 23 thru 25.
The Challenge round will consist of 3 single elimination rounds and one entry round.

Girls 16

A total of 22 teams submitted applications and 10 teams were seeded on the basis of record — Cup and league play and other factors
that the committee thought relevant. Seeds 1 thru 4 are seeded directly to the Round Robin next June. Seeds 11 thru 19 were placed
using a random draw followed by a separate random draw for Seeds 20 thm 22.

The Challenge round will consist of 3 elimination rounds.

Girls 17

A total of 17 teams submitted applications and 10 teams were sceded on the basis of record — Cup and league play and other factors
that the committee thought relevant. Seeds 1 thru 4 are seeded directly to the Round Robin next June. Seeds 11 thru 16 were placed
using a random draw followed by Seed 17,

The Challenge round will consist of 3 single elimination rounds.

Girls 18

A total of 15 teams submitted applications and 9 teams were seeded on the basis of record — Cup and league play and other factors that
the committee thought relevant. Seeds 1 thru 4 are seeded directly to the Round Robin next June. Seeds 10 thru 12 were placed using
a random draw followed by a separate random drawing for Seeds 13 thru 15.

The Challenge round will consist of 2 single elimination rounds (no Round I games).

Girls 19

A total of 6 teams submitted applications. Teams were seeded on the basis of record — Cup and league play. All 6 teams were seeded
and go directly to the Round Robin next June.

Boys 15

A total of 20 teams submitted applications and 9 teams were seeded on the basis of record — Cup and league play and other factors that
the committee thought relevant. Seeds 1 thru 4 are seeded directly to the Round Robin next June. Seeds 10 thru 14 were placed using
a random draw followed by a separate random draw for Seeds 15 thru 17, and then, a final random draw for Seeds 18 thru 20.

The Challenge round will consist of 3 single elimination rounds.

Boys 16

A total of 22 teams submitted applications and ¢ teams were seeded on the basis of record — Cup and league play and other factors that
the commitiee thought relevant. Seeds 1 thru 4 are seeded directly to the Round Robin next June. Seeds 10 thru 18 were placed using
a random draw followed by a separate random draw for Seeds 19 thru 22.

The Challenge round will consist of 3 single elimination rounds.
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Boys 17

A total of 23 teams submitted applications and 11 teams were seeded on the basis of record — Cup and league play and other factors
that the committee thought relevant. Seeds 1 thru 4 are seeded directly to the Round Robin next June. Seeds 12 thru 16 were placed
using a random draw followed by a separate random draw for Seeds 17 thru 23.

The Challenge round will consist of 3 single elimination rounds.

Boys 18

A total of 18 teams submitted applications and 10 teams were seeded on the basis of record — Cup and league play and other factors
that the committee thought relevant. Seeds 1 thru 4 are seeded directly to the Round Robin next June. Seeds 11 thru 14 were placed
using a random draw followed by a separate random draw for Seeds 15 thru 18.

The Challenge round will consist of 3 single elimination rounds.

Boys 19

A total of 5 teams submitted applications and all teams were seeded on the basis of record — Cup and league play and other factors that
the committee thought relevant. All five teams were seeded. Seeds 1 thru 3 go directly to the Round Robin next June.

The Challenge round will consist of one single elimination round.



BOD 2/11/07
Mass Youth Soccer BOD Meeting
February 11, 2007

Present: S. Bloom, H. Blatt, M. Borisiow, T. Filippetti, C. Goldstein, S. Gorman, A. Page, J. Linnehan,
D. Martinez, K. Krumpholz, T. Ritchie, R. Robinson, J. Scarpaci, W. Shaughnessy, S. Smoller, S.
Snow, J. Burrill.

A quorum was declared present, meeting called to order by Sid Bloom at 1:45 pm.

Acceptance of previous meeting minutes
Ray Robinson moved, seconded by Kevin Krumpholz, to accept the January meeting
minutes. Accepted unanimously.

Executive Director’s Report
John reported he has been holding registrar meetings at the town level to discuss registration

issues. Requests have come for a handbook.
DOC Report — no report submitted.
Marketing Manager Report — no report submitted.

Program Manager Reports
State Cup
Nothing to report
Leagues Committee
the committee had its draw for MTOC and is discussing policy on towns changing leagues.
Recreation
Nothing to report.
Outreach
Steve Snow reported he is conducting a workshop on the TOPSoccer program March 10. A
flyer has been distributed via email.
Treasurer
Nothing to report.
oDP
Jared Scarpaci reported there is an initiative with the New England Revolution which comes
from the direction of MLS. The U-15 and U-18 teams will be involved to start. The program is
expected to expand.
SYRA
Sid Bloom reported that John Utter has resigned as SYRA. The board expressed its
unanimous thank you to John for his excellent service as SYRA.

Field Committee report
Carl Goldstein reported that the committee will meet following this meeting and will report on
this meeting at our next board meeting in March.

Grand Opening plans
Terri Filippetti reported that Nikki is designing save the date notices that will go out this month.

Board member reports
No other reports given.

Old Business
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¢ No old business.

New Business

Update on uniform supplier
Sid Bloom reported that Kelme has submitted a proposal, Diadoro will submit, hopefully within
a week, and Adidas is changing their proposal. There may be more offerings coming in.
Skip Gorman moved, seconded by Ted Ritchie, that we move to purchase ODP and
Districts gear through the Adidas/WeGotSoccer proposal and leave the rest of the
considerations as to equipment and contracts for later. It was noted this will cost about
$10,000 over what was budgeted for these programs. Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Steve Smoller
Secretary
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Mass Youth Soccer BOD Meeting
March 21, 2007

Present: S. Bloom, H. Blatt, T. Filippetti, C. Goldstein, S. Gorman, N. Hart, D. Martinez, T. Ritchie, R.
Robinson, J. Scarpaci, S. Smoller, S. Snow, J. Burrill, N. Dessingue, M. Singleton T. Goodman.

A quorum was declared present, meeting called to order by Sid Bloom at 7:15 pm.

Introduction of Tom Goodman
Sid Bloom introduced our new assistant director of coaching, Tom Goodman.

Acceptance of previous meeting minutes
Nancy Hart moved, seconded by Ray Robinson, to accept the February meeting
minutes.  Accepted unanimously.

Executive Director’'s Report
Report submitted via email and appended to these minutes.

DOC Report
Mike Singleton thanked Nancy Hart for helping obtain a grant from her company for the Goals

program.

Marketing Manager Report — report submitted via email and appended to these minutes.

Program Manager Reports

State Cup
Nothing to report

Leagues Committee
Nothing to report

Recreation
Nancy Hart reported everything is moving along smoothly.

Outreach
Steve Snow distributed a report on his recent workshop which was well run and well attended.
Ted Ritchie suggested a DVD or something like it could be distributed to introduce the TOPS
program. Discussion followed on who we need to reach and how to do it. Potential TOPS
people are not necessarily soccer people but are people involved with Kids with disabilities.

Treasurer
Carl Goldstein reported we are still on track with no surprises.

ODP
Jared Scarpaci reported they have finished the indoor pools this past weekend. Outdoors will
begin in April. Mike added that the boys teams in the Nationals in Dallas did well aithough they
did not win.

SYRA
Sid Bloom reported that he is in the process of interviewing candidates for John Utter's

replacement and hopes to have a candidate to appoint by next meeting.

Field Committee report
Carl Goldstein reported that the committee is in the process of choosing a maintenance
person/company to maintain the complex. They are still looking and interviewing.

Grand Opening plans
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Terri Filippetti reported that she will be asking for RSVPs for the save the date mailings and
will need youth workers (14 or older) to help organize events. Nancy Hart added that Kohl's,
the sponsor, would provide employees to help out at the event.

Board member reports
No other reports given.

Old Business

Update on uniform supplier

Sid Bloom reported he spoke with Adidas at the USYS workshop. They do not want to
change their proposal, so there will be no contract with them for this year. We are
looking for other suppliers and hope to have something in piace this summer in order to
move forward. Proposals so far are not acceptable.

New Business

401k Plan for employees

John Burrill reported that our 401k plan must be revised to comply with federal
regulations. Nancy Hart moved, seconded by Ray Robinson, to adopt the revisions
John proposed in order to bring our plan into compliance. Motion passed
unanimously.

ESPN Magazine

John Burrill reported that Nikki has worked on a fund raiser in return for selling their
publication. We will receive $5,000 in return for an ad in the Bay Stater and a banner on
our web site. She is also looking into member cards with multiple sponsors, all offering
discounts and the cards to be distributed to our membership.

Fields

John reported that games had to be cancelled this past week due to snow. He hopes
the coming week's events can go on as scheduled.

District 4 Director

Sid Bloom recommended David Dalrymple of Bedford be appointed to the vacant
position. Steve Smoller moved, seconded by Ray Robinson, that we appoint David
Dalrymple District 4 Director. Motion passed unanimously.

Funding for Goals program

Mike Singleton reported that Cal South has fees for teams going to tournaments that
are used to fund the Goals program. Carl suggested trying a voluntary contribution.
Tournament directors would have to distribute the material to teams attending their
tournaments. The consensus was that adding a new fee so close to the $3 fee for the
fields might not be a good thing. Citizens Bank is interested in providing balls and some
gear to the Goals program.

Recognition Banquet

A suggestion was made to have a banquet at which we would recognize programs and
honorees. Ray Robinson suggested we have the leagues nominate candidates for the
annual awards. The target for such an event would be 2008.

New England Sports Festival

A reminder the first annual New England Sports Festival will be held Fri-Sun (3/23-25)
at Gillette Stadium

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
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Steve Smoller
Secretary

Addendum:

1. Executive Director Report John Burrill
Field Project
The overall project is 95% complete. We have some landscaping and other miscellaneous things to finish up but that is it.

The synthetic turf fields arc complete, except for some punch list items. The fields have been rented out, but with the snow it would
appear all those rentals will be cancelled.

We are anxiously awaiting the arrival of spring to learn how the fields fared over the winter. RAD plans to test the soil as soon as
possible and then put on the proper mixture of fertilizer. However with this last storm, everything has been pushed back at least a
week.

The irrigation system will be turned on as soon as the threat of cold weather/freezing of pipes has passed

Most all the punch list items have been completed and the building is ready to go. We have to wait until the water is turned on in
order to get our certificate of occupancy. The state DEP has been out to check on our potable water connection from the Wagner well

and everything appears to be all set.
The local board of health has signed off on the septic system.

Verizon has installed the telephone lines. We are waiting for our contractor to due the final inside installation in order to get the
phones and internet lines up and running. We will need the phone lines in order to get the security system installed and up as well.

Waiting on the weather to install the final bit of signage. Also waiting for the final coat of asphalt as well to cover the new access
road. Curbing has been installed.

Final work on wheel stops and viewing area will be done as soon as the snow melts.
New detention basin constructed at the middle of the new road at the intersection with Steve Koerper Drive.

Main parking lot. 1 suspect if we have one major regret this will be the item. The gravel lot will be mushy and wet in the early
spring, but we will get by I am sure.

Work has been completed on the nature trail.

In accordance with our “order of conditions’ from the Conservation Commission, we will be installing 5 monitoring wells in order that
we can draw water for testing.

Harper
Still waiting to resolve the issue with the Bank. We have an interim solution, however that is also subject to the bank approval.

Registration
The numbers continue to look on budget. We have a few organizations which have unreported adults, but this seems to be an
oversight. We finally have all fall registrations and now are turning our attention to the spring submissions.

‘Web Site
The updated web site has been up and running and the comments seem to be quite favorable. Work now turns to the field scheduling

module.

Office
We have taking a portion of Michael’s office and made a work space to Tom.

We were awarded a $6,000 US Soccer foundation grant for the Goals program. We also were awarded a $5,000 grant for the same
program from Bright Horizons.

Citizens Bank
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Working on holding a press conference to announce the naming rights. However I suspect the snow has pushed this off a few weeks
as well

ODP

We have the region 1 girls ODP (91°s) in here on April 4-6,

I have met with one of the Boys ODP administrators about the Boys call back camp, which will be here in July.
2. Marketing and Communications Manager Report Nicole M. Dessingue

The BayStater — Meetings to discuss the overhaul and design layout of the paper continue on 3/23/07
FreeKick — next issue due out at the end of March

Communications
- Reminder about Registrar Workshops was sent out
- Call for assistance with the ODP Fundraising project was sent out to all ODP parents with great response,
meetings for the big push of this project will commence in early April
Gearing up for the big push for Summer Camp registration
Save The Date cards for the Grand Opening of Citizens Bank Fields at Progin Park have been mailed to 200
recipients
*%*Tom Goodman has been added to the Mass Youth Soccer Family! A press release regarding his new position as ADOC will
appear in the March FreeKick, on the website, and will be sent to US Youth and Soccer America. ¥%#%

In progress —

- Member Benefits Card —Ad for this opportunity aimed at corporate partners appeared in the January BayStater sparking interest
from:

Boston Celtics

Lazerzone

Sunsweet Growers

The continmed effort and conversations has added other interested parties including:

Dick’s Sporting Goods

Papa Gino’s

Brine/New Balance

Hilton Hotels (Embassy Suites — Marlboro)

Roche Bros

- ODP Fundraising Campaign — high interest from parents to aide in this effort

- The New England Youth Sports Festival — Mass Youth Soccer will be part of this huge event on March 23-25™, connecting with
20,000 attendees on the field and in a business capacity with an informational/promotional booth manned by volunteer board members
as well as members of the state office. A special thank you to everyone scheduled to help out.

News —

- The newest marketing and advertising partner of Mass Youth Soccer is ESPN — The Magazine as of 3/19/07. We have agreed to a
year long contract with ESPN promoting their Coaches Fundraising Program. They will be featured in coaching course manuals,
FreeKick, The BayStater, and mayouthsoccer.org.

- Mass Youth Soccer continues its partnership with HPS as the official strength and conditioning partner, After a meeting between Dr.
Mahlon Bradley and me, HPS will now be taking a more active role in our events here at Progin Park.
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Mass Youth Soccer BOD Meeting
April 18,2007

Present: S. Bloom, C. Goldstein, S. Gorman, K. Krumpholz, J. Linnehan, D. Martinez, A. Page, T.
Ritchie, R. Robinson, J. Scarpaci, W. Shaughnessy, S. Smoller, D. Dalrymple, J. Burrill, M. Singleton
A. Weiss, B. Treanor.

A quorum was declared present, meeting called to order by Sid Bloom at 6:55 pm.

Introduction of David Dalrymple
Sid Bloom introduced our new District 4 at large director, David Dalrymple of Bedford.

Acceptance of previous meeting minutes
Ray Robinson moved, seconded by Kevin Krumpholz, to accept the March meeting

minutes.  Accepted unanimously.

Executive Director’'s Report
Report submitted via email and appended to these minutes.
John Burrill added that the MAYS league, after taking advantage of their free date at the field
complex, donated $1500 to Mass Youth. The bookings are coming in; the grass fields are in
great shape despite the weather. We need zoning variances from the town for signs for the
fields. Sid Bloom added that region 1 raved about the fields following their scramble held here
recently.

DOC Report
Report submitted via email and appended to these minutes.
Mike Singleton added comments on the New England Sports Festival. Attendance was lower
than anticipated. They lost approx $80,000. The soccer clinics were the biggest draw of the

event.

Communications & Marketing Manager Report — report submitted via email and appended to
these minutes.

Program Manager Reports
State Cup
No report
Leagues Committee
John Linnehan reported the committee is working on MTOC, scheduling, etc.
Recreation
No report

Outreach
Mike Singleton reported Andover wants to start a program. The city of Boston is trying for

some activities to get kids off the streets in the summer and may have something for an
outreach program. US Soccer is trying to coordinate outreach programs throughout the
country. Mike will be attending a meeting to discuss this topic.

Treasurer
Carl Goldstein reported our bottom line has improved over the past few months.

ODP
Jared Scarpaci reported the program is moving outdoors on Monday. They will train Mondays
& Fridays.

SYRA
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Sid Bloom reported that Brian Treanor’s appointment as SYRA was ratified by an email vote of
the board prior to this meeting.

Field Committee report
Carl Goldstein reported that the committee is still looking for a maintenance company and is

also seeking a concessions company.

Grand Opening plans
The committee met last week and is considering various plans for the opening.

Board member reports
No other reports given.

Old Business
» Update on uniform supplier
Sid Bloom reported we are evaluating some proposals and hope to have a
recommendation next month or by June at the latest.
New Business

+ Bay Stater — new approach, look and maybe a new name
John Burrill reported that Jim Gondek left as publisher in January and Brian Lowe is
leaving as editor next month, John is concemed with the name recognition (or lack of)
since our name is not on the complex and not on the newspaper. John presented
several suggested layouts for a new name and logo for the newspaper. Skip Gorman
moved, seconded by Steve Smoller, that we choose sample #2 on the first page of
proposals with texturing on the green. Carl Goldstein suggested we use Citizen
green and Skip accepted this as a friendly amendment. The motion passed
unanimously.

e SYRA
Sid Bloom introduced Brian Treanor, who had come after his appointment had been
announced earlier in the meeting.

* USYS board elections
Sid Bloom announced he will be a candidate for the position of member-at-large on the
USYS board at the coming election.

¢ Skip Gorman thank you
Skip thanked the board for their well wishes during his recent iilness.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Steve Smoller
Secretary

Addendum:

1. Executive Director Report John Burrill

Field Project
The overall project is 96% complete. RAD has tried to begin the finish landscaping but the weather has not been cooperative. Work

is continuing on the fencing. The scoreboards and information Kiosks are being installed this wee.
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Punch list items on the synthetics are being addressed. The fields were rolled with the large vibrating roller and took care of most of
the issues, however the folks from Northeast turf did have to open up three sections on one fields to level the base. They then had to
seal up the cuts and it should look good as new. Once this is complete I expect Gale to give the final signoff.

We are anxiously awaiting the arrival of spring to learn how the fields fared over the winter. RAD plans to test the soil as soon as
possible and then put on the proper mixture of fertilizer. However with this last storm, everything has been pushed back at least a
week. The grass scems ready to pop but this cold and snow is not helping,

The irrigation system and drinking water systems will be turned on as soon as the threat of cold weather/freezing of pipes has passed.
We seem to have jumped through all the hoops on the drinking water.

The phone and intemnet lines are up and running,

Citizens signs have been installed. Our signs can not go up until we get zoning appeals board approval. I expect opposition from the
noisy neighbors.

Harper
It appears we have resolved all outstanding issues with Harper and the bank and the documents should be filed within the next week,

title transferred and payment made to us.

Registration
Through the end of March we are down 1% to where we were a year ago. We think this is timing and still expect to make our budget
number

Citizens Bank
Working on holding a press conference to announce the naming rights. However this will not happen until the weather breaks.

oDP
We had the region 1 girls ODP (91°s) in here on April 4-6. Everything it went well despite the snow. Mike did a great job finding
indoor space for the Thursday morning session and by the time 1 Pm rolled around the fields had been plowed and were fully

playable.

US Soccer Foundation
The 86,000 grant we received from US Soccer Foundation turns out to the two $3000 grants of equipment from Eurosport and Kwik

Goal.

US Youth Soccer
The Board of Directors of US Youth Soccer very generously awarded us almost $5000 of clothing out of their Adidas allotment. This

was due to the fact that we do not have a uniform supplier for 2007.

2. DIRECTOR OF COACHING/ INSTRUCTIONAL PROGRAM BOARD REPORT 4-07
Mike Singleton, Director of Coaching
Howie Blatt, Director of Instructional Programs

A heavy course season has wound down. So far this year we have run 76G Courses (estimated 1820 people), 43 F Courses {estimated
740 people), 10 E Courses (estimated 200 people) and 1 D Course (26 people). At this time last year we had run 75 G Courses (1527
people), 39 F Courses (602 people), 7 E Courses (141 people) and 1 D Course (18 people). Therefore our numbers for this year are
looking quite good. It seems more organizations are stressing/mandating coaching courses to their coaches which should yield a
positive result for coaches and players alike.

Skills Academy has finished for the year and feedback has been positive. Despite numbers below expectations, strategic scheduling
and staffing led to a very comparable profit to last year (difference of $1K).

All of the full-time coaching staff and a few of our extended staff helped at the NE Youth Sports Festival. We received great feedback
from all participants and though overall festival numbers were not as high as expected, organizers are planning on running another one
next year. Evaluation conversations have suggested the date will be changed to Feb next year and organizers will try to place activities
and booths in closer proximity. We would like to thank all board members John, Tara, and Nicole for their help with the event as well.

Spring coach/player development programs have begun when weather has allowed. We will be in Burlington, Lexington, Wilmington,
Winchester, N Reading, Walpole, Dracut, Saugus, Billerica, Raynham, Andover, and with SS Stingrays. We are also rnunning extended
G course weckly with boys and girls parents in Newton.
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Due to increased marketing we will be running tryouts for 6 towns this spring.
Coaching staff is coaching a camp at MIT over this current school vacation week.

GOALS preparations are in full swing and we are seeing a large increase as we may have 20 sites this year. In addition we may
collaborate with the City of Boston on additional summer projects focused on providing activities for city youth during the summer.

Darren has worked on setting up multiple day camps in addition to our overnight camp this year. We expect to run 4-6 day camps in
towns.

Our new Assistant Director of Coaching continues to orient himself to our programs. He is already helping with the heavy course load
and actively participated in the NE Youth Sports Festival.

ODP outdoor training will begin the last week of this month.

Mike and Darren coached and all office staff helped organize a Region I Girls scramble at our fields that was very successful despite
the snow. Everyone left very happy and it appears we will have fisture such events on our complex.

3. Marketing and Communications Manager Report Nicole M. Dessingue

The BayStater — Meetings to discuss the overhaul and design layout of the paper continue — new logo design to be presented

FreeKick — next issue due out at the end of April, contact me with anything to add.

Communications
Call for the first meeting of the executive committee of the ODP Fundraising project was sent out to all ODP
parents who showed interest, the first meeting for the big push of this project will be held Tuesday April 24™ at
6pm at the Mass Youth Soccer office
Conversations with The Bay State Parent in regards to an ad trade to promote Summer Camp Registration have
begun
Save The Date cards for the Grand Opening of Citizens Bank Fields at Progin Park have been mailed to 200
recipients
The first meeting of the Grand Opening Committec Tuesday April 12™, duties were delegated and plans have
begun

In progress —

- Member Benefits Card —Ad for this opportunity aimed at corporate partners to appear in the May BayStater:

Boston Celtics

Lazerzone

Sunsweet Growers

The continued effort and conversations has added other interested parties including:

Dick’s Sporting Goods

Papa Gino’s

Brine/New Balance

Hilton Hotels (Embassy Suites — Marlboro)

Roche Bros

The Sheraton

- Quotes from a card printing company were received to get a better idea of production and distribution costs

- ODP Fundraising Campaign — high interest from parents to aide in this effort

- Interest from The Sheraton regarding title hotel sponsorship with link to ODP, more information to come

News —

- The newest marketing and advertising partner of Mass Youth Soccer is ESPN — The Magazine as of 3/19/07. We have agreed to a

year long contract with ESPN promoting their Coaches Fundraising Program. They will be featured in coaching course manuals,

FreeKick, The BayStater, and mayouthsoccer.org.

- Mass Youth Soccer continues its partnership with HPS as the official strength and conditioning partner. After a meeting between Dr.

Mahlon Bradley and me, HPS will now be taking a more active role in our events here at Progin Park.
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Mass Youth Soccer BOD Meeting
May 16, 2007

Present: S. Bloom, H. Blatt, M. Borislow, D. Dalrymple, T. Filippetti, C. Goldstein, S. Gorman, N. Hart,
K. Krumpholz, J. Linnehan, D. Martinez, T. Ritchie, J. Scarpaci, S. Smoller, J. Burrill, R. Braney, N.
Dessingue, M. Singleton B. Treanor.

A quorum was declared present, meeting called to order by Sid Bloom at 7:03 pm.

Acceptance of previous meeting minutes
Nancy Hart moved, seconded by Terri Filippetti, to accept the April meeting minutes.
Accepted unanimously.

Executive Director's Report
Report submitted via email and appended to these minutes.
John Burrill added that the complex is almost completed, just a few loose ends left. John is
having a marketing consultant help place values on our assets.

DOC Report
Report submitted via email and appended to these minutes.

Communications & Marketing Manager Report
Report submitted via email and appended to these minutes.

Program Manager Reports

State Cup
Terri Filippetti reported parking at UMass will be an issue. There will be less than usual parking
space available. Terri is coordinating with MTOC on various issues. Director's League — we
have one first place and two second place finishes. Two teams are possible wild cards for
regionals.

Leagues Committee
John Linnehan reported the committee is working on finalizing MTOC, working on rules for
towns to move from one league to another. John thanked Terri for all her help in coordinating
for MTOC.

Recreation
Nancy Hart reported that Districts programs is currently having tryouts, there will possibly be
91 teams (previous total was 73).

Instruction
Included in DOC report.

Outreach
The program report was distributed at the meeting. Four new TOPS programs started this
spring: Blackstone-Millville, Bridgewater, Shirley, and Randolph. This brings the total number
of TOPS programs to 20. Upcoming event: Eagles Soccer Festival June 23 in Wenham.
Ultimate T.E.A.M. Sports Clinic at B.U. on June 2.

Treasurer
Carl Goldstein reported there was a little slippage caused by a bunch of drop outs from ODP,
but registration looks like we might come in above our projections.

ODP
Jared Scarpaci reported Nichols Weekend starts this Friday. Jared said he is getting lots of
compliments on the five turf fields at our complex.

SYRA
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Brian Treanor reported we have eleven refs going to ODP tournament, 13 refs going to
regionals. The Young referees of the year are: Female — Megan Hines of Medford, and Male —
Igor Senil from Stoughton. Brian also reported that the referee courses will be more evenly
distributed and the entire schedule will go onto the web page.
Field Committee report
Carl Goldstein reported that the committee has selected a maintenance company and Carl has

negotiated an agreement for the concessions.

Grand Opening plans
Terri Filippetti presented a proposed budget and requested board approval. Steve Smoller
moved, seconded by Jared Scarpaci, to approve the budget as presented. Motion passed
unanimously.

Board member reports
No other reports given.

Old Business
o District Select — moving towns from Dist 1 into Dist 2
ltem postponed till next month
New Business

¢ Financial presentation. The board moved into executive session to consider a proposal
on financing.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Steve Smoller
Secretary

Addendum:

1. Executive Director Report John Burrill

Field Project

The overall project is 97% complete. RAD is doing most of the touch up on the landscaping and additional grass planting. The area
across the street from the pavilion is getting graded and should be finished by May 16/17. That will leave only the warm up area out
back at the quarry fields to finish off.

Most all the fencing is in. The protective netting behind field one is complete, except for running up the actually netting. Work will
begin on the protective netting between fields 1 & 2/3.  All guard rails have been installed.

National Grid has moved their lines so we can install the final bit of protective netting along the RT 70 fence line.
Trees are being planted along RT 70.

The irrigation system is up and running and we have about solved the drinking water issues. We had trouble with pump and with the
tanks, but all seems fine. Final plumbing inspection is set for May 15, We have had final electrical inspection.

Parking lot has had telephone poles laid down, so the parking is much improved. Railings have been installed on the two stairways.
The viewing stand is complete.

RAD hired the company we selected for field maintenance to do the two cutting they owe us, The natural fields are growing and, for
the most part, are filling in quite well

Harper
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Final documents have been signed and will be filed at the registry by May 16.

Registration
Through the end of April we are tracking right on last year for numbers,

US Soccer Foundation
We have ordered our gear from Kwik Goal and are about to order the gear from Eurosport. We have a $3000 credit with both vendors

as a resuit of the Foundation grant.

2. DIRECTOR OF COACHING/ INSTRUCTIONAL PROGRAM BOARD REPORT
Mike Singleton, Director of Coaching
Howie Blatt, Director of Instructional Programs

The course season transitioned very quickly into the coach/player development season. Weather has been much friendlier this Spring
than last, so programs have been running smoothly.

Our coaching staff ran an April Vacation camp at MIT.

Tom and Mike have been working hard trying to get GOALS set up for this summer. Once again we have grown and we will have
over 100 free weeks of camps ongoing this summer. We will be helping the city of Boston with a major program targeted at taking
kids off the streets and providing them with other activities. In addition to what we have already set up ourselves, we will run 5
afternoon camps with the city throughout the summer.

Mike attended the Urban Youth Soccer Collaborative meeting in Philadelphia. This meeting brought together leaders from various
soccer outreach leaders in the country in an attempt to work together to maximize fisture impact. Much work was done this weekend
and work continues on the formulation of best practices on all topics ranging from fundraising to marketing to programming. The US
Soccer Foundation has agreed to list this group as a line item on their budget heading forward. In addition, Drexel University is
beginning a major program of study that will be called the Institute for Urban Soccer Leadership. This will be a degree seeking
program that will develop leaders to help outreach program around the country.

The staff is currently running many program tryout sessions throughout the state.
Camp preparations are ongoing and signups are beginning to flow in for the overnight camp.

We will be running a coaches seminar in association with the USA vs. El Salvador CONCACAF Gold Cup Game at Foxboro. This
seminar will begin on June 11 and end after the game on June 12, It will include national team practice evaluation, video analysis of
both teams, player analysis, and game analysis. It will cost coaches $125 and ‘A’ license coaches will earn 2 CEU’s for attending.

We will be helping both Special Olympics and World Team Sports events in the coming weeks as well as scouting State Cup for ODP.
Our ODP teams all played CT at the end of May and are having their mini-camp this weekend.

3. Marketing and Communications Manager Report
Nicole M. Dessingue

Mass Youth Soccer News — Wednesday May 16™ and Thursday May 17" will be spent at Gillette editing and finalizing the first issue
of “Mass Youth Soccer News” with new logo and layout

FreeKick — next issue due out at the end of June, contact me with anything to add.

Communications
- The first meeting of the ODP Fundraising Project committee was held Tuesday April 24 at 6pm at the Mass

Youth Soccer office. Progress was made on better structuring the marketing avenues Mass Youth has to offer.
o Interest thus far from:
= Verizon
= Versus (new tv station)
- Conversations with The Bay State Parent in regards to an ad trade to promote Summer Camp Registration have
concluded and it will appear in their June camp issue
- Grand Opening Committee has met twice and solidified much of the plans for September 30th

In progress —
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- Member Benefits Card - Ad for this opportunity aimed at corporate partners to appear in the May BayStater:
- ODP Fundraising Campaign — parents have stepped up to aide in this effort
- Bid was put out to Iocal hotels for hotel sponsorship opportunities

News —
The newest prospective marketing and advertising partners of Mass Youth Soccer are:

Human Kinetics
Papa Gino’s
Wachusett Mountain
People To People
The Sheraton
Best Western
Embassy Suites
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Mass Youth Soccer BOD Meeting
June 20, 2007

Present: S. Bloom, H. Blatt, D. Dalrympie, C. Goldstein, S. Gorman, N. Hart, J. Linnehan, D.
Martinez, A. Page, J. Scarpaci, W. Shaughnessy, S. Smoller, S. Snow, J. Burrill, N. Dessingue, B.
Treanor.

A quorum was declared present, meeting called to order by Sid Bloom at 7:00 pm.

Acceptance of previous meeting minutes
Nancy Hart moved, seconded by Skip Gorman, to accept the May meeting minutes.
Accepted unanimously.

Executive Director’'s Report
Report submitted via email and appended to these minutes.
John Burrill added that the compiex is almost completed, just a few items on punch list.
Registration is tracking above projections.

DOC Report
No report

Communications & Marketing Manager Report
Report submitted via email and appended to these minutes.
Nikki Dessingue added the two scholarship recipients are Nasara Carlson of Kingston and
Jason Cody of Northboro.

Program Manager Reports

State Cup
John Burrill reported State Cup began last weekend. Parking was an issue. Stars of

Massachusetts and Bolts are sending 3 teams on to regionals.

Leagues Committee
John Linnehan reported the committee is ready for MTOC this Friday at 9 am.

Recreation
Nancy Hart reported that Districts programs is finalizing numbers, looks like 93 teams with a
potential of up to 1842 players if all rosters are full.

Instruction
Howie Blatt reported our development coaches have been running tryouts for various town
programs. Tom Goodwin will head up the goals program and it is underway. Tom and Mike
Singleton ran a CEV license program at the Gold Cup for A license holders. The staff if trying
to put sessions on the web site for coaches for various age groups and skills. The goals
program in Boston is running in 5 areas.

Outreach
Steve Snow distributed a report at the meeting. There are four new TOPS programs starting

this spring in Blackstone-Millville, Bridgewater, Randolph, and Shirley. This is to go with 20
programs already in existence. The TOPS program is growing nicely.

ODP
Jared Scarpaci reported the season is coming to an end in July with the ID camps.

SYRA
Brian Treanor reported the ODP tournament was a good experience, Massachusetts refs
worked extra games and received high assignments on Sunday with one referee advancing to
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the finals. Four referees are going to ODP camp. Brian expects 140 referees to be working at
MTOC.

Treasurer

Carl Goldstein reported we are in excellent shape.

Field Committee report
Carl Goldstein reported that the cost of field maintenance is lower than anticipated.

Grand Opening plans
Nikki reported the Worcester Sharks will be at the opening and Citizens Bank is paying for
radio ads for the opening. They are also paying for a radio station to do a live remote at the
opening and they will donate prizes. The Revolution will send players and their mascot if
schedule permits.

Board member reports
No other reports given.

Old Business

District Select — moving towns from Dist 1 into Dist 2

There was a proposal presented to the board which suggested moving some towns
from one district into another for alternative balance. This proposal came from the
Coastal league and was submitted by William Shaughnessy on their behalf. This
proposal has been re3viewed before and the districts administrator had recommended
we keep the alignment as is for various reasons. William Shaughnessy moved,
seconded by John Linnehan, to accept his proposal. Motion was defeated 1 yes, 6
no 5 abstaining.

Uniforms

The board went into executive session to discuss financial packages of proposals for
uniform suppliers. Upon leaving executive session, Steve Smoller moved, seconded
by Nancy Hart, that we accept the proposal from Kelme. Motion passed
unanimously.

New Business

Traffic Signal Design work

John Burrill explained we need to proceed with design work for traffic signals. The
executive board recommended Vanasse to do the work.

Field signage

John Burrill reported we are proceeding slowly re-interpreting the language for
permitting. We are working with the building commissioner on the signage issue.
Fundlink

John Burrill reported this is an online sales program which is made available through
state associations to the local clubs. 90% of the proceeds of the rebate program will go
to the participating clubs with 10% remaining with state association.

Additional building on quarry side of complex

The Bovenzi donation of $1/4 million in kind services has come up again. Since we
have no existing shelter for people at the quarry fields, perhaps just one open pavilion
structure would suffice if covered by this donation.

Marketing support

We are valuing our assets and are hiring a consultant to accomplish this. They will also
help us advertise. We are paying $8,000 for the analysis and the advertising will be paid
for on a percentage basis.

Coach, volunteer, parent of the year
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Skip Gorman announced the Girls Coach of the Year is Peter Lopez of Richmond,
Boys Coach of the Year is Mike Elster of Sutton, Parent of the Year is Jane Ducart of
Lynnfield, and the Volunteer of the Year is Kerry Silvia of Somerset.

Meeting adjourned at 9:21 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Steve Smoller
Secretary

Addendum:

1. Executive Director Report John Burrill

Field Project
We are down to punch list iterns on the field project. The natural grass fields are coming in nicely and are clearly on course to be

ready for play next spring. We have clean up, touch up, some areas to reseed (not playing surface), some signage to put up and that is
about it.

We still have to have the gas company move some markers they have and arrangements are being made to do that.

We have had tress planted along RT 70 and at the entrance. We had six planted at the entrance and the 1* night they were in the
ground, someone stole 2 of them. Police has no suspects. Harper is supposed to being planting trees in the parking lot next week.
All protective netting is installed and up as is a flag pole

The irrigation system has had minor issues (broken heads, etc) as we work out the bugs, but all in all is working just fine.

Golf Course Management, the company maintaining the fields, is here at least 2 days a week and appears to be doing a good job
Harper

Final documents have been signed and filed.

Registration

Our numbers continue strong as we will exceed budget by a few hundred players and coaches.

US Soccer Foundation

All the gear from both Kwik Goal and Eurosport has been received.

2. Marketing and Communications Manager Report Nicole M. Dessingue
FreeKick — next issue due out at the end of June, contact me with anything to add.

Communications
- Mass Youth Soccer solidified an ad trade partnership with The Bay State Parent to promote Summer Camp
Registration and the ad appeared in The Bay State Parent, The Landmark and The Chronicle summer
supplements
- Grand Opening Committee has met twice and solidified much of the plans for September 30™:
o Meetings with Citizens Bank have yielded interest on their end in purchasing the radio package from
Worcester-based radio station WSRS, who will be doing an on-site appearance at the opening as well
as a remote broadcast. Citizens Bank and Mass Youth Soccer have decided to use this opportunity to
brand our partnership and the new complex to the local Central Mass communities. A phone
conference is scheduled for 6/18/07 to solidify details with WSRS.
o A media advisory was issued on June 14™ by Citizens Bank inviting all local media to photograph at
the State Cup this past weekend as an introduction to the complex before their official invite to the
Grand Opening.
- Promotional email blasts were released in support of the CONCACAF Gold Cup Coaching Seminar on June
11" and June 12™ as well as Fall registrations preparation.
In progress —

- We have received 4 proposals from local hotels for the new “Host Hotel” opportunity in joint with the opening
and increasing foot traffic of the Citizens Bank Fields at Progin Park. Very promising offers have been
received from the Best Western/Royal Plaza, the Four Points by Sheraton and the Embassy Suites (Hilton) in
Marlboro. A second round of RFP will go out soon.

- Scholarship winners for 07 — 08 will be chosen very soon with coverage to follow

3. Outreach report
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Mass Youth Soccer
Outreach Program Report — June 2007

Submitted by: Steve Snow

Existing Program Activity

Four new programs started this spring:

Biackstons-Millvills
Bridgewater
Randolph

Shirlsy

Twenty programs now in existence:

2OPNOO RGN

Acton

Blackstone-Millville

Bridgewater

Cape Cod Challenger Club / Sandwich
EaglesTOPSoccer / Hamilton-Wenham
East Bridgewater Dynamos (formerly Tri-Town TOPSoceer)
Hingham

Holden / Central MA

Kids in Disability Spotts / Lowell
Marshfield

Nesdham

Quincy

Randolph

Shirley

Stoughton

Tewksbury

Whastiford

Whitman

Wilmington

Winchester

Program Development
Programs expected to start in the fall of 2007:

North Andover - Bill Varney, President North Andover Soccar Association
Norwood — Scott Murphy, EVP Norwood Youth Soccer

Other News

EaglesTOPSoccer Festival — Saturday, June 23 (see attachment)

Fast Bridgewater Dynamos / MPS Camp — July 8- 12 {see attachment)

In May, Elizabethtown (KXY} Youth Soccer's 2™ Annual TOPSoccer Round Robin
was featured on a US Youth Soccer show on the Fox Soccer Channel.
http://www.youtube.com/watch ?v=s356MJgAbGe
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JULY REPORTS

1. Executive Director Report John Burrill

Field Project

RAD has begun to work down the punch list items. There are still some things the Town Conversation Commission must accomplish
before the list can be complete. I expect it to take about two weeks to complete everything. That will leave on the successful grow-in
of the natural grass fields.

The gas company still needs to move some markers they have. They have been difficult to pin down on this.

We are on the Board of Appeals agenda for Thursday, July 26 about our signs.

‘We had the first meeting with representatives of the town, Mass Highway and the regional planning commission regarding traffic
lights at two intersections. The process of getting traffic lights approved appears to be long and drawn out.

The decision to hire the “little” guy in connection with field maintenance has, so far, turned out to be a really winner. Mike
Hightower has taken ownership of the fields and cares for them as though they were his own. He was here on July 4 checking on the
irrigation system. He maintains the irrigation system for us in addition to maintaining the fields.

District Select

The program is making good use of the field complex. We have matches scheduled each Sunday as well as some week day ones. It
looks like a portion of some preliminary rounds of the tournament will be played here as well.

Final program team numbers show

District 1 9 teams District 2 12 teams District 3 13 teams
District 4 19 teams District 5 15 teams District 6 19 teams
District 7 4 teams

There is growth in the U-12 (8 v 8) and in districts 1 & 7, where we have had spotty representation in prior years.

Adults

We had the over-the-hill league playoffs here on July 1. All the comments were quite favorable and the adult leadership wants to
explore using the complex for more events.

Kelme

We have drafted a proposed contact and forwarded that to Kelme for their review. They seem quite easy to work with and want to do
everything possible to ensure our needs are met.

Fundlink

We have redrafied the fundlink contact and returned that to them for their review. Initial discussions have presented a few issues to
solve.

2. Marketing and Communications Manager Report Nicole M. Dessingue
FreeKick — next issue due out at the end of August, contact me with anything to add.
Mass Youth Soccer News — I will be in Foxboro for final editing and layout of the paper on Thursday July 19%
Communications
- Grand Opening Committee has met 3 times and solidified much of the plans for September 30™:
o Meetings with Citizens Bank have yielded interest on their end in purchasing the radio package from
Worcester-based radio station WSRS, who will be doing an on-site appearance at the opening as well
as a remote broadcast. Citizens Bank and Mass Youth Soccer have decided to use this opportunity to
brand our partnership and the new complex to the local Central Mass communities. .
o Update: Citizens Bank has decided to look into expanding the package to include a Boston-based
station again, We will know more about this soon.
o Papa Gino’s has been sent the contract that will include a donation of 150 pizzas for the Grand
Opening and we should know more about the final negotiations by the end of July.
- Promotional email blasts were released in support of the ODP coach search, Summer Camp Registration, and

Kicks for Cancer.
In progress -

- We have received an additional proposal from The Regency in Westford for the Red Sponsor title within our
new Hotel Sponsorship program. The front runners for “Host Hotel” are still the Best Western/Royal Plaza and
the Four Points by Sheraton. Embassy Suites (Hilton) in Marlboro does not seem to be able to offer as
competitive rates due to their status as Hilton hotel as well as the suite format. We should be able to make a
decision soon,

- Anarticle announcing Scholarship winners and Coach/Volunteer/Parent of the Year for 07 — 08 will appear in
the July MYSN

New Partners —
- Human Kinetics

o We have signed a 6 month trial contract with Human Kinetics and will be receiving a substantial
update to our resource library in return for marketing exposure of Human Kinetics as our library
sponsor
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- People to People
o Contract is coming from corporate within the next week or two. Cash trade for marketing exposure
- Papa Gino’s/ D’ Angelos
o Contract is in the decision makers hands and will be negotiated toward the end of July. Kind trade
involving catering for Mass Youth Soccer Association events and coupons for traveling staff in return
for marketing exposure.

3. Director, National Championship Series Terri Filippetti

Re: US Youth Soccer National Championship Series - Massachusetts State Cups 2607

On Father’s Day, Sunday June 17, the 2007 edition of the Massachusetts State Cups Champiconships were concluded at the Citizens
Bank fields.

Weather:

The spring rains caused a few problems but all went well with the use of the Citizens Bank fields. Thanks to the efforts of Rich with
both the scheduling of the games and the referees all games were completed on time. All games at UMass/Amherst were played on
schedule for the first time in many vears. The weather for the semis and finals was hot as were the Citizens Bank turf fields.
Numbers:

This year, we had a total of 285 teams compete in State Cup as compared to the 287 teams in 2006,

A total of 379 Cup games were played from Sept. 16", 2006 to June 17%, 2007.

Format:

Again this year, the 13’s & 14’s played through their second Challenge round in the fall.

Seedings were done in early September (for the 13°s & 14°s) and early January (for the 15°s & above) based on prior year’s results
and by a blind draw. As it turned out, 82% of the top 4 seeds made it into the semi-finals,

Seven of the 2006 Champions won again in 2007 (G13, G15, G17, G19, B15, B16, and B18). A further review of past State Cup
resuits show that there were three teams that have won three consecutive State Cup titles:

B16 FC Greater Boston also won as B14 in 2005 and as B15 in 2006

B18 Western United also won as B16 in 2005 and as B17 in 2006

G18 Scorpions also won as G16 in 2005 and as (G17 in 2007

Due to high school graduations, all U18 Round Robin matches were held off site. The first match of the Round Robin was self-
scheduled and matches two and three were played on June 9% and 10® at the Citizens Bank fields. Although thunderstorms on
Saturday, June 9%, caused a two hour delay, all games were finished before night fall.

Administration:

There were a number of firsts this year starting with all State Cup applications being submitted online, and except for a few

minor bumps, the new online process was well received by all.

Kate Murphy set up the form used for the online application and continued to be responsible for all Cup rosters as well as
collecting paperwork from our teams for Regionals. She then made sure that all of the necessary paperwork for each of our

Cup Champions was sent to the appropriate Regional contact. Kate did an outstanding job. Once again, Tara Pierce

coordinated all paperwork for the Round Robin and handled registration at UMass on Junc 2™ and 3™, as well as, the semi-

finals and finals at Progin Park. The process was flawless. Tara’s ability to handle the overall registration allowed me to deal

with all other issues.

Working with both Kate and Tara, and having their help, made a huge contribution to the success of this year’s State Cup.

Another first was the implementation of the online Game Notification Form (GNF) that was used for all “self-scheduled” Challenge
Round and Round Robin games. This was Rich’s brainchild and it proved to be a valuable time saving tool and eliminated many of
the scheduling problems between the teams.

Also new this year was the use of a new scoring system for the Round Robin, Semi-finals and Finals developed by Synthenet, John
Burrill, and Rich. This scoring system can be used for any Mass Youth tournament. Rich was able to post the game results
immediately after each game - it was easy and worked perfectly. This enabled us to keep everyone informed of the results and
schedules as it happened and everyone seemed to appreciate this.

All information was distributed via the internet.

Rules:

The rules presented no real problems.

Referees:

Rich Filippetti was responsible for all of the State Cup assignments this year — from the Challenge round through to the finals. He
assigned approximately 200 Challenge Round & U18 “off-site” Round Robin games. This continues to be a huge administrative task
that Rich handled in an outstanding manner. The challenge system would be extremely difficult to administer without the dedication
and attention to detail that Rich provides.

As mentioned, Rich was responsible for all assignments at UMass (June 2™ and 3™), as well as all games at the Citizens Bank fields
on June 9%, 10%, 16" and 17" — a total of 379 matches.

The quality of the referees continues to be a real strength of the program. The cash payment procedure continued to be well received
by all and a summary of all required paper (assignments and referee payment) was submitted to the office on June 21%

A thank you goes to Brian Treanor and Dave Harris for their help with the referees.






